MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

JANUARY 12, 2015
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on January 12, 2015, and called to order by Vice Chairman Schmidt  at 7:07p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Vice Chairman




Bob Schmidt
Commissioner




Peter Peluso



Commissioner


 

Tony Maieli

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Supervisor




Perry Rocco

Chief






Tom Quagliaria




1st Asst Chief




Joe Rosadio

2nd Asst.  Chief




Jonathan Hol1born








Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Vice Chairman Schmidt
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of December 22, 2014 made by Commissioner Maieli seconded by Commissioner Peluso with all in favor
Motion to approve Treasurer’s report made by Comm. Peluso Seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor. Warrants and Claims in amounts of  $14,488.36 and $4,934.29 have been submitted, reviewed, approved and paid.
Chief Quagliaria advised the BOFC that on Sunday, January 18th, there will be a department inspection at 9 a.m.  All will be in full uniform.  The Chief requested two Commissioners to be present for inspection.  Chief has informed the members to inspect their gear as well as name changes, rank changes and repairs to uniforms.
1/12/15

Commissioner Peluso advises that All American Awards will be used as our uniform vendor for 2015.
Chief advised that he will be appointing a Quarter Master that will keep inventory up-to-date.
Chief Quagliaria advised they will be performing drills on Sunday beginning January 18th, as well as every Sunday moving forward.  He advised that the department is in need of spare blades for saws, along with an additional saw for the ladder truck.  
District Supervisor Rocco turned over to the BOFC a quote from Cutters Edge for blades at a price of $323.00 each.  Comm. Schmidt requests Perry submit a quote for all equipment needed to be approved.

Motion made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor for the use of the district parking lot to hold a fundraiser in honor or PKS Kids to be held on  September 27, 2015.

Chief Quagliaria requests a purchase of Department flags for funerals for members.  Chief will look into pricing and advise at the next meeting.

Chief Quagliaria requests permission for use of the 3-6-9 or the 3-6-23 for the Buff Show at the Nassau Coliseum on 2/2/15 and 2/22/15. Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.  
Chief Quagliaria request the use 3-6-9 for the year for future fire police meetings.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor. Chief will forward a list of dates to BOFC.
Chief Quagliaria requests the BOFC re-visit the driving status of Joe Felder.  He requests that Joe Felder’s driving privileges be re-instated.  Chief Quagliaria feels confident in his abaility to drive safely at all times.  Motion made to reinstate driving privileges for Joe Felder by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.
1/12/15

Chief advisd he will submit list of members to be investigated for driving status.

Chief discussed the possibility of a gun locker to house and secure firearms for your members who are policeman.  He advised we have at least 6 police officers as members.  Discussion was tabled. 

1st Asst. Chief Rosadio requests 7 members attend the 2015 FASNY winter games on 2/6 through 2/8/2015. At a cost NTE $2000.00.  He requested use of the 3-6-9/3-6-23.  All members have met criteria.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

1st Asst. Chief Rosadio advised that Ebola training will be complete by March of this year.  The ITFD rescue officers handed in SOP and SOG’s have been put into operation (some amendments have been made)

2nd Asst. Chief Hollborn made a request that we incorporate a louder tone for all to hear when downstairs.  Comm. Schmidt advised he will work on it.

Discussion held about new implementation of the truck log entry process. Discussion with continue between District Supervisor and the Chief and will advise the board with new procedure at next business meeting.
Comm. Peluso advised Chief  he needs an update in member status classifications including safety officers to prepare for 2015 physicals.
Chief advises Board of the May 30, 2015 date for the Inspection Dinner to be held at Villa Lombardi’s.  Contracts are being finalized.

Copies of  December 2014 PCR’s have been handed over to the Chief for QA and QI.

Comm. Maieli held a discussion with the Chief regarding health and safety  and cleanliness of the house.  

Comm. Peluso advised the Chief that we cannot proceed with physical for new potential member until investigation is complete.

1/12/15

Chief Quagliaria advised the board he received letter from ISO regarding an inspection date of 2/3/15 through 2/6/15.  
1st Asst. Chief Rosadio advised that paperwork has been faxed for Narcam to be filed with the county.

Motion to approve a purchase from Medical Warehouse NTE $320.00 for the purchase a rescue supplies made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.

A list of training dates has been submitted to the BOFC from the Chief.

Comm. Maieli reports he is working on a grant from PSEG to upgrade and reduce our lighting bill.

Quote has been received and 2 additional needed for the fire alarm upgrade system in the new extension.
Motion to approve the update of parking lot LED lights at a cost of $2,125.00 made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Motion to approve rental of an office trailer at a cost NTE $1000.00 made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

District Supervisor advised that 3-6-3is at RVI for service, Ambulance will go on Friday January 16, 2015 and the 3-6-2 will follow.
District Supervisor will speak to Frank Russo regarding Black Box and the updating of the phone systems.

Motion made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor regarding the adoption of the Disaster Recovery Plan/Data Backup Policy.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:44 p.m. made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Ann Messino
District Secretary
